
THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED 
AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED 

THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR WORDS, BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT.

These minutes will then be replaced with the approved minutes.

Minutes of the Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the International Association of EMTs & Paramedics of Local 167

May 30, 2019

Mounds View Conference Room

Present: Amanda Layne, Brett Hopper, Blake Katzenmaier, Albert Reiff, Karen Kozer, Bradi Larson, Caleb Pesola, Brad Dixon and Marc LeVoir. 

Absent: Jake Shepard, Jim Domeier, and Wade Eastman.
Meeting started at 1608.

Minutes:
The January, March and April minutes approved as submitted.  There was no meeting in February.
Treasury Report:  

The treasury report was given by Katzenmaier.  Current balance as of today is $56,458.18 and total in CDs is $25,631.00.  All payments for phone, PO Box, and grievances are up to date.  Bonding will be coming due in August.  Dues are current through the pay period of 3/15/2019.  Working on hunting down green cards and will be working on digitizing everything in the file cabinet.
Announcements:  
Second Quarter General Membership Meeting
Meeting is scheduled for June 20, 2019 at the Shakopee VFW at 1830.

Wage Floor

Allina will be announcing the implementation of a $15 wage floor for all employees.  This will take effect July 1, 2019.  This will increase the wages of about twenty people in our bargaining unit.  These employees will be notified by Allina in the next few weeks.

ASE Certified
The company would like for mechanics to hold ASE certification.  This is would take a total of eight tests.  The company proposed paying up to $500 every 5 years towards this certification.  Hopper will follow up with mechanics about this,
Committee Reports:  
By Law Committee
No changes at this time and they are up to date.
Grievance Committee
The grievance report was given by Bradi Larson.  There are two in arbitration.  There is one grievance today that will be voted on.
LMC Report
LMC met today in the Mounds View Conference Room at 1330.  The staffing for July 4 is not going to be great.  Dispatch contracts are going out and they are expecting some services to drop us.  This will not result in layoffs.  There will be a SEIU Strike at Elk River Nursing Home.  There are looking to change the policy to include language about CBD oil.  They finally have the crash packet information in hand and will have it at next meeting.  Next meeting is June 27, 2019 at Mounds View Conference Room at 1330.
Old Business:
Summer Picnic
We may be holding the picnic in September.
Twins game:
Looking to host Twins game September 8.  Same process as last year.  $5 for members and Local will cover rest of cost.  Hopper will follow up for next meeting.
New Business:
Resignation of Jim Domeier
Jim has submitted his resignation as District Vice-President Dispatch.  

Motion to accept Jim’s resignation as submitted.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.

Hopper is reaching out to other members in dispatch to find a potential replacement.
Next Meeting:

June 27, 2019 following LMC at the Mounds View Conference Room.

Meeting adjourned at 1701.


